
EMIERT Executive and All Committee Meeting
ALA Annual San Francisco
Sunday, June 28, 2015
Marriot Marquis San Francisco
Pacific Suite C
10:30am - 11:30am

In attendance: Sarah Espinosa, Elliott Gertel,  Leslie Campbell Hime, Jonda McNair,  Mimi Lee, Lori Mestre, Tess Tobin

Approval of Minutes from May 2015.  A motion was made by Leslie and seconded by Tess to approve with a date changed to be the May date

Welcome and Introductions - Leslie Campbell

Office of Diversity and Office of Literacy and Outreach Services merger: Mimi accepted to be chair of the OLOS advisory committee (since John Sandstrom is leaving) to help the transition of the merging of the groups and to reduce the redundancy of what is being done in each group.  She is the chair of the working group that will talk about bylaws and guidance for other groups and ways to steam line efforts.  They are now interviewing candidates for Michelle's position.   There were 40 applicants and they will interview 8.

Chair report - Leslie Campbell for Katherine Trouern-Trend
The EMIERT membership continues to grow.  We now have 1% of the total ALA membership and have a seat on council.  Catharine Bumbold is our councilor.   We have 658 members, up from 524 in 2014.  We are an engaged membership with activities and a social meeting platform.  The past year we had a successful call for program proposals for the ALA annual program with three of the five proposals selected.  We developed an evaluation rubric, now in our ALA Connect space, for use with selection evaluation. We also submitted a memorial resolution to council for David Cohen, father of EMIERT, who passed away.  A thanks to Wendy Stephens who helped craft the resolution, which was read at the EMIERT membership meeting yesterday.  

There was a record number of 6 nominations for the EMERT distinguished librarian.  Thanks to Hazel Walker and her committee for their work on that.  One of the proposals couldn't be considered because the application was not complete.  Leslie suggested there be a follow-up with the person who submitted the application to encourage a resubmission the next time the award is offered.  It will be important, in future calls for nominations to be very clear that it is up to the nominator to make sure the application is complete, with all required documents submitted.

We also had a successful call for volunteers, resulting in 12 new volunteers.  All of the chairs and members were notified in mid June and their role begins at the beginning of July.  The newly elected executive board includes Leslie as chair, Mimi as vice chair, Lori as secretary and Deborah Taylor as treasurer.    Kathy Burnette is the member at large, Katherine is the past chair. Special thanks to Tess for all her work in the past years and her help in moving EMIERT forward.

Vice-Chair report - Leslie Campbell Hime
· At the general membership meeting yesterday there were at least 12 people with a lively discussion about multiple issues, including developing themes  for the Orlando conference and ways to connect with other organizations in Orlando around ideas like safe spaces and the library being open, and ways to draw from the local population.
· Eliott suggested there might be an opportunity for a panel around the Jewish experience in Orlando.  Another suggestion was to perhaps draw from local authors, and Eatonville ("Their eyes were watching God" by Zora Neale Hurston), with perhaps a bus trip and public library visit); and to involve the local workers.
· Leslie will email John to see if we will have the same technical support- in order to offer five programs at ALA Annual in Orlando.  All programs this year were very well attended with around 100 people.
· Leslie asked those in attendance what other things people need from EMIERT.  There was some discussion about doing an oral history project and recording people and their special experiences and put the recordings on the web page, perhaps behind a pay wall for members of EMIERT to access.  There was interest in creating webinars, free for EMIERT members, with topics that would help with strategies for how to deal with various issues.  These could be a motivation to push to get people to join EMIERT.  There was interest in ideas and resources to add to the website, such as adding in lists of new books from public libraries and perhaps to work with a theme for conference and pull books for that to post.
· At the Cultural Competency program there were about 60 people in attendance with lots of great questions.  Once Leslie gets the links for the presentations, Lori will post them to our website.  Leslie mentioned the Distinguished Librarian award to Mark Puente, the plaque and check.  She acknowledged that she forgot to allow Mark to give a little speech so she will send that to Lori to post to the page when he sends it to her.

Secretary & Web Editor report - Lori Mestre.  Lori mentioned that she is looking forward to getting additional suggestions for the website and is pleased that we are now using ALA Connect to store documents, reports and forms that future officers can refer to.

Membership Committee report - Sarah Espinosa
Leslie had already shared the statistics.  Sarah will not be continuing as chair of the committee this next year, but she had done a remarkable job in working to increase the membership and in organizing the materials.

Coretta Scott King Book Award Committee report - Jonda McNair
· The Beal Morris Institute training happens every two years.  The ASC ALSC will give the Coretta Scott King committee to slots for 2 members to be trained (for jurors) for 2016 and they will match $300 stipend and meals, supplies. CSK will pay for 3 years ($1000 to 1200) to do this. They are in good shape financially 
· The membership voted to approve the following change in the bylaws: The Committee Vice-Chair/Chair Elect shall be elected for a three-year term, serving the first year of that elected term working directly with the Committee Chair in the implementation of Committee Chair duties. The next two years shall be served as Chair of the Committee.
· There was a question if the bylaws had to be voted on by EMIERT.   Gwendolyn thought EMIERT needed to vote even if they all aren't CSK members.  CSK merged in the nineties. Jonda will go back and check to see if there is documentation and see when this was incorporated and review it.  
· App news:  Unfortunately, because ALA is a non profit organization, CSK cannot enter into a contract with a "for profit" organization, so the Moon Ring App development  ($10,000) with Chronicle books will not go forward. CSK may have a grant competition to develop the book into an app. She will put together a small group to keep pursuing ideas. 
· For the CSK marketing committee, Josselyn Jones has stepped in to do that (at booths and tables).  They will put tougher a proposal by July 15 for how much money to budget for their needs. 
· There is now a CSK element as part of the membership form.   Leslie will check with Katherine to see how we get names for committee volunteers (in general) on to the volunteer form, and to make sure the form represents all committees.

Electronic Communications Committee report – Wendy Stephens
Leslie read Katherine's thank you to the active members and the chair who is stepping down and will be a member of another committee. There are currently 210 followers on twitter, 244 members on Facebook and both are still active. Katherine will be chair.

EMIERT Awards Committee report - Hazel Walker
The Distinguished librarian award was presented to Mark Puente. At the beginning of August, we need to begin planning for announcing acceptance of nominations for the David Cohen award, with a decision by December, and announcement at midwinter, for a presentation at annual.  

Jewish Information Committee report - Elliot Gertel
Elliot will send a framework for the next year program proposal. 

Guidelines for Outreach to Immigrant Populations Task Force report - Mimi Lee
Although this started as a large group, there are now two members, with four new volunteers coming on.  They have been doing phone calls once a month and have accomplished a lot.  They are almost done structuring the document and need a little more polishing work to be done. After annual, Mimi will present the draft to the rest of committee to finalize.

Mimi asked about those who have become inactive with task forces or committees and the procedure for letting them go.   Leslie will follow up with Mimi regarding members who aren't participating.

Directory of Ethnic Archives report – Sarah Espinosa
· A site has been uploaded with guidelines, goals, inputs, outputs, and a discussion of timeline.  They will be doing ethnic/special collections sites for Boston (for midwinter).  Two people were working on the project, with additional new volunteers who will be joining. Sarah will help the new volunteers to get going.  The structure is set up so even individuals outside of EMIERT can contribute and it can be opened up to partnerships, like RBMS. People from yesterday's meeting were interested in putting together Orlando ethnic archives.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Tess mentioned that EMIERT has always represented all groups, not just communities of color and questioned the title for the page of Diverse Voices and Communities of Color. Sarah felt the title was actually more inclusive since it indicated "Diverse voices".  Sarah had sent a survey about the site and name and only received 6 responses so she went with that.  Tess mentioned that EMIERT has not had that as a mission (community of color.) Sarah mentioned that on the site they have a definition of what diversity is that is broader than what might be interpreted by the title.  She will continue to look for feedback on the title.  

Other Task Force reports 
The task force on equity, diversity and inclusion was discussed at council yesterday.  It was created in spring 2014 by President Barbara Stripling, part due to the concern for the Orlando Conference (Stand your Ground) with a goal to develop a plan with the public and honest conversation and a continuing focus on inclusion.  Elliot wondered why EMIERT wasn't included.  Lori responded that representatives from EMIERT were involved (although not in direct representation as members from EMIERT).  Lori had provided updates at previous EMIERT meetings and will send out the communication and reports she received as part of the ALA committee on diversity. However, Leslie will send an inquiry to see if EMIERT can be included in future discussions related to this.  

Closing remarks

Elliot asked that the EMIERT meetings at annual not conflict with council and perhaps to make the meeting 2 hours instead of one.  Lori also asked again if we could consider meeting virtually for midwinter, since the only people in attendance at the meeting are those of us who meet every month virtually anyhow.  There was a general nod of consensus, but this should be explored further. 

Adjourned at 11:35


Enjoy the rest of your visit to San Francisco!

